
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
6 December 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Norovirus – commonly known as the ‘winter vomiting disease’ 
 
This letter is to advise you that a diarrhoea and vomiting illness, which is present in the 
community at this time of year, is currently circulating at Houlton School.  
 
We are following advice from the UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) West Midlands, on 
managing the outbreak, including increasing cleaning throughout the school and introducing 
additional protocols, such as antiviral cleaning of pupil desks/regular touch-points in school. 
 
We would be very grateful for your support in helping us reduce the spread of the infection. The 
best way to do this is to encourage your child to avoid physical contact with other pupils and to 
wash their hands using normal soap and water more frequently.  
 
If your child has symptoms of diarrhoea and/or vomiting that are more intense than a usual 
‘sickness bug’, or are present as symptoms for longer than usual, please keep them at home 
until 48 hours after symptoms have ended, and they are feeling better.  
 
This advice is different from our usual policy and the 48 hours is a temporary request which is 
only in relation to the Norovirus-related symptoms above. During this time, your child should not 
mix with other children outside the home or visit local venues/events. 
 
Norovirus is commonly known as the ‘winter vomiting disease’ and often occurs in the 
community and in schools and nurseries at this time of the year.  
 
The attached information leaflet from the UKHSA provides some useful additional information. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Michael McCulley 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 


